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Summary of the meeting of March 12, 2015

The Chair of the CAAP, Ambassador Juan Pablo Lira, Permanent Representative of Chile to the OAS, chaired this regular meeting of the Committee.

The statutory quorum was established with the presence of representatives of Argentina, Bahamas, Barbados, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras, Jamaica, Mexico, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, Saint Kitts and Nevis, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Suriname, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, Uruguay, and Venezuela.

The audio recording of the meeting can be found at the following link: http://scm.oas.org/Audios/2015/CP_CAAP_3347_03-12-2015.MP3 
1. Adoption of the order of business


The order of business for the meeting, document CP/CAAP-347/15 corr. 1, was adopted by the Committee with a change in the order of items. The previous item 2 became item 1 on the order of business. 

2. Fourth Quarterly Resource Management and Performance Report (January 1 to December 31, 2014)

At its forty-eighth special session, session, the General Assembly, through resolution AG/RES. 1 (XLVIII-E/14), instructed the Secretariat to prepare quarterly administrative and financial management reports, for four purposes:  

1. To serve as a comprehensive management guide to the strategic allocation of resources.  

2. To report on the General Secretariat’s compliance with mandates from the General Assembly that address policies affecting administrative management.  

3. To show progress in attaining austerity, efficiency, accountability, effectiveness, transparency, and prudence in the use of the Organization’s resources.  

4. To include a follow-up of the recommendations by the Board of External Auditors that indicates which recommendations the Organization has implemented.  

The Quarterly Report for the period from October to December 2014 was distributed as document CP/CAAP-3345/15, with the presentation on it contained in document CP/CAAP-3345/15 add. 1.  The report’s review and analysis were delegated to the Working Group to Conduct the Technical Review of the Program-Budget.

3. Analysis of the costs of transition to a new administration in 2015

The Chair recalled that the Permanent Council, at its meeting of October 23, 2014, had instructed the CAAP to study and examine document (CP/doc.5079/14) which set out the costs of transitioning to a new administration in 2015. At the meeting of November 14, 2014, the CAAP instructed the Working Group to Conduct the Technical Review of the Program-Budget to work on a draft resolution on this matter.  

Accordingly, the Working Group submitted to the CAAP the draft Resolution titled: “Supplementary Appropriation to Cover Expenditures Associated with the Administration Change in 2015,” contained in document CAAP/GT/RTPP-54/14 rev. 2.

The CAAP submitted the draft resolution with some text in brackets (CP/CAAP-3348/15 to the Permanent Council on March 13
). It should be noted that, at its meeting that day, the Permanent Council made changes to the draft resolution. The approved text is contained in document: CP/RES. 1045 (2010/15).

4. Programming of technical and political meetings at and away from headquarters

The Chair drew the delegations’ and the Secretariat’s attention to the number of meetings scheduled for the first three months of the year.  He urged the Secretariat to work on a schedule in which meetings would be better distributed throughout the year.

5. Other Business

The Chair informed the delegations that Ms. Ana Juárez, Alternate Representative of Guatemala and the current First Vice Chair of the Committee and Chair of the Working Group on the Review of OAS Programs, would not be able to serve in those positions as of that meeting.  The Chair underscored Mrs. Juárez’s qualities as a great professional and outstanding colleague who had always been committed to the Committee’s activities.  She had been involved in the CAAP for almost two years and had served as Vice Chair since August 2014.
The Chair also announced that, in view of the above, the positions of Vice Chair of the CAAP and Chair of the Working Group on the Review of OAS Programs would be vacant. Consequently, in accordance with Article 28.a of the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council, an election would have to be held for those posts.  To that end, the Chair provided a reasonable period of time for nominations.  As indicated in the aforementioned article:  “i. Candidates may be nominated in writing before the meeting and either orally or in writing during the meeting; [and] ii. The chair and vice chair of each committee shall be elected by separate and secret ballot except when elected by acclamation.”
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